RE: AB 161 (Ting): Skip the Slip – Support
NCRA is pleased to support  B 161, paper receipts upon request only, which would will reduce waste, save water and trees, and reduce California’s carbon footprint by encouraging consumers to use electronic receipts instead of paper receipts.

According to CalRecycle, California exports nearly one third of its recycled material to other countries every year. With recent developments in the international recycling market, exporting California’s recycled material has become unsustainable, and the state must find ways to reduce waste.

“Skip the Slip: Environmental Costs & Human Health Risks of Paper Receipts with Proposed Solutions” from Green America found that up to 10 million trees and 21 billion gallons of water in the United States are used to create proof of purchase receipts. These receipts generate 686 million pounds of waste and 12 billion pounds of carbon dioxide (CO2), the equivalent of one million cars on the road. 

Today there are many alternatives to paper receipts that retailers are already using. Data from Square shows that their sellers send over 10 million digital receipts each month, a free service they provide to their sellers in order to reduce the amount of paper receipts being printed. 

Reducing the number of paper receipts that are printed will not only vastly cut down the amount of waste that we produce, it will also save millions of trees and billions of gallons of water each year. 

AB 161 would require all businesses to provide proof of purchase receipts electronically unless the customer asks for a physical copy, starting on January 1, 2022. 

For these reasons, NCRA commends you for introducing AB 161, and we urge your Assembly Member colleagues to likewise support passage of AB 161.
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